RICHVIEW SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES – September 17, 2013
NEXT MEETING – TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15th – 7:00 P.M. – LIBRARY
Welcome/Introductions/Approval of Minutes

Student Council Report –  Paloma Lopez-Bondi and William Westaway

1. Clothing Fundraiser in the works.
2. CN Tower Stair Climb for the United Way is scheduled for Friday, October 18, 2013.
3. SPC Card fundraiser is in process.

4. Looking at Arcadia Loft as the Prom Venue for Thursday, June 19, 2013.   
Principal’s Report – Sam Miceli
1. Grade Assemblies – September 13

Students informed/reminded of school policies, expectations and wide assortment of supports and   opportunities…all neatly found in the Student Agenda Book. Steve Chapelle presented to all students on the ramifications of social media and smart phone use.

2. Curriculum Night – September 19
Email blasts have advertised this perennial event.  It is scheduled for September 19.  We invite all parents to attend the Mini-Math sessions in the Library from 5:30-6:30 p.m.; and, to pick up their child’s timetables, if needed in the Cafeteria. A session is held in the Auditorium for grade 9 parents at 6:30 p.m. The visits to classrooms commence at 7:05 to 9:00 p.m.

3.    Muskoka Woods

The Prequel (or Grade 9 orientation) lead by Mr. Sexsmith’s Leadership class will take place on Thursday, September 19 in the afternoon. A shortened schedule is in place to accommodate Curriculum Night. Students are dismissed at 2:25. 

4.    Caring and Safe Schools 

Safety Alerts were sent via RCI News; September is higher-than-normal vigilance month:  two incidents involving RCI females were reported to police and broadcasted to parents; a similar incident took place involving an MCI student.

Suspensions – 27 last year, 1 this school year to date.

Combined lock down fire drill run today; we will run 1 additional lock down drill and 5 additional fire drills before the end of the school year.

       Caring and Safe School Committee:
Parent representation is required; two parents have come forward to join our committee.

5. Texts

In an era of shrinking budgets, we must be water-tight in ensuring that no textbooks are lost; yet, each June we are at pains to recover texts/novels from many students.  $7495.00 was outstanding in books in June. Currently, we still have $2525.00  outstanding. As you can appreciate, this means several students start the year without learning materials. Your help to encourage students to keep books in good condition and returned in June is required and appreciated.
6. 
Facilities – Renewal

The campaign to connect students with our traditions and values is well underway; the Welcome Back assembly connected students with our 175 year history; School Crests have been painted on the cafeteria doors, 5 foot aluminum crests are ready for mounting on the outside walls facing Islington and Eglinton. 

RICHVIEW SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES – September 17, 2013
Principal’s Report continued – Sam Miceli
6. Trustee Glover’s Ward Council Meeting – Tuesday, October 1, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Scarlett Heights, 15 Trehorne Dr.
Special guest speaker Mario Silva, TDSB Land Use Planning Officer, will be joining us for a discussion on Section 37 funding. For those who may not be familiar, Section 37 in Ontario’s Planning Act refers to a process where a municipality can ask for public contributions (i.e. parks, schools, affordable housing, and heritage restoration) from property developers in exchange for increases in height or density beyond existing zoning and policy allowances. Mario will provide valuable information regarding the process in requesting Section 37 money if there is development slated in your school's area.

Also on the agenda: Bussing for French Immersion Students; Election of PIAC Alternate Representative; Trustee's Report.

8. 
Enrolment – Staffing
We have 983 students: 445 in the Regular track, 448 in French Immersion and 90 in Extended French. There are 65 classes out of 292 which are over-enrolled, we are requesting more staffing and hope to alleviate the pressure on some of the largest- in English, French Immersion, Math and Science. Letters will be sent home if your son/daughter is impacted by a class change.

Our 11 new staff members among the 53 are also tremendous- I am thrilled to welcome them to our learning community.
Vice-Principal’s Report – Marcia McCurdy-Fagan
Literacy at Richview
Maintained school pass rate (mark of 75%) or over, for first time writers 94%.  Increase in First Time Eligible Spec Ed students who are successful in OSSLT

2011 OSSLT 56%
2012 OSSLT 61%     2013 OSSLT 92%
31% increase
Previously Eligible (students who were not successful in writing the test the first time or who were deferred from  writing the test in a previous year)
June 2013 result: 94% Previously Eligible Students successful. Increase of 30% from last year. Our SIP SMART goal was to increase from 2012 OSSLT 64% to 70% 2013 

Previously Eligible Spec Ed

33% increase in number of Previously Eligible Spec Ed. students.

2012     50% Successful   
2013    83% Successful
Reasons for success
We attribute our success to Lily Pereira, Teal Dougherty and all the teachers who worked diligently to make this year’s Literacy results a success. Of course, families play the most significant role over the years. Also we had an intentional focus this year on Spec Ed and at risk students.  We continued with our 10 week Lunch and Learn program that identified students who had weak literacy skills and provided them with extra help at lunchtime. We emphasized that Spec Ed student take the accommodations provided to them such as extra time and use of computers. For our previously Eligible students with gaps in literacy skills, we met with them individually to encourage them to take the OLC course at summer school or night school.  Statistically students who have been unsuccessful the OSSLT once do not see great increases when they do the test again.  The OLC course provided students with their literacy requirement for graduation and also earns them an additional credit that counts towards their diploma.
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Vice-Principal’s Report – Lucie Kletke 

Numeracy at Richview
Congratulations to all of our 2012 – 2013 Grade 9 students, Grade 9 Math Teachers and Mr. Heron for our very successful EQAO results:  61% for the applied level and 91% for the academic level.  Please refer to the attached EQAO 2013 file with charts highlighting the Grade 9 Applied and Academic scores for both our school and the Board.

The following strategies have been implemented in order to provide our students with all the necessary supports to ensure academic success in their math classes and on the EQAO test:

· Math Information Session (same evening as Curriculum Night) for parents/guardians.  Topics covered are:  homework and test taking strategies, student success practices and homework help.

· Lunch and Learn Sessions, for both the Applied and Academic levels, are offered to provide more individual supports for our students.  Students receive an EQAO preparation booklet, pizza lunch and tutoring from teachers and senior students. 

· Mock EQAO test is administered in late May, during a late start, for all grade 9 students.  Individual feedback provided prior to our Richview math exam and the EQAO test.   

· EQAO Test Tips provided in individual classes by some of our teachers who are experienced EQAO markers.

· Parents and Guardians are informed regularly by teachers and administrators regarding progress and upcoming events.

Staff Report – Usha  Kelleymaharaj, Assistant Curriculum Leader of Science
1. In the Process of Developing an Environment Club and Outdoor Classroom.  Plan to rejuvenate the courtyard.  The process will include researching and applying for grants, having experts come in to advise the students and having the students complete the process.

Staff Report – Olga Calabria
1. The Principal’s Advisory Group is being established again for the upcoming school year, to advise the principal and mentor their grade 9 peers.

Treasurer’s Report – Arlene Borg-Cleland

Opening Balance August  1, 2012
 $1,125.86

Net Fundraising                                
      670.23     ( 40.13% return on Sales

Expenses – Bank Fees, Microwave, Misc.    143.64
Closing Balance July 31, 2013

 $1,652.55
Canadian Parents for French – Deborah Pope
1. Parent’s please Google Canadian Parents for French, and there you will find many resources for homework help, 

books, courses and French Language for Parents.
2. A symposium in being held in late October and further updates will follow.
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Fundraising – Kim Shaw

1. Planning to sell toques at Friday Night Lights – Football Game vs. ECI/Lawrence Park on Friday, October 4 at Centennial Park.

2. Poinsettia Fundraiser in November.

3. Bingo Night in the spring.

4. It was also recommended that a request for donations be put forth to the parent community.

             The goal is to fundraise to help to Improve Student Achievement and towards Building Community.
Elections

Co – Chairs – Bev Firchuk & Charlene Sam


Treasurer – Tina Majthenyi  (replacing Arlene Borg-Cleland)


Secretary – Will be a rotating position, and persons will volunteer monthly.
Chair Report – Bev Firchuk & Charlene Sam

Upcoming  Speakers:   Karyn Gordon will speak on Helping Students Make Career Choices in the spring.

Suggestions are welcome for next years’ Pro Grant.
Parents are asked to help co-ordinate the Commencement Night – Thursday, October 10, 2013.
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